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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

April 5, 2010

Tishman Commons, Wang Center

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the Feburary 17, 2010 meeting was approved as distributed.

President’s Report

President Bottomly opened the meeting with a moment of silence for Maria Driscoll, who died on March 22nd.  Maria worked in the Housing and Transportation Office for six years before joining the Facilities Management Department as an administrative assistant in 2004.  Members of the community have been contributing to a donation in Maria’s memory that will be made to the Ovarian Cancer Research Fund at Dana Farber Cancer Institute.  Plans for a memorial service are underway, and more information will be provided once arrangements have been finalized.

President Bottomly made the following remarks:

· The unprecedented amount of rain over the last 10 days stressed many of our facilities (residence halls, the science center and the sports facilities). Substantial damage was sustained by the physical plant administration building when a water main broke.  She thanked everyone who worked many long, extra hours to manage these events.

· Major upcoming events are the Grand Challenge Summit, the Board of Trustees meetings, a donor recognition event for DCW Alumnae Hall, a meeting of the Wellesley Development and Outreach Council and Spring Open Campus.

Provost Andy Shennan

Provost Andy Shennan gave an update on the transition plans in the Provost’s Office.  Progress has been made in reorganizing the central academic administration of the college.   Although he took on the role of Provost at the beginning of the year, it has been a complicated process because of the many layers that are involved.

· In the reorganization of Andy Shennan’s role, he will have to give up management of particular academic departments.

· The role of Associate Deans will have to change.  In the future, they will supervise all the academic departments and programs.  

· They will rethink the service that central academic administration gives to faculty and staff, and they will look at some functions that could be performed more centrally.

· The Chief Information Officer/Head of IS will report to the Provost and will be part of the Provost’s Administration Team.

Human Resources

Eloise McGaw introduced and welcomed new employees.  The Spring HR Illuminator will be distributed by email, new training programs were highlighted, and Fidelity will be on campus on a more regular basis.  HR will host a five part series on retirement.

Advisory Committee

Seth Taylor, member of the Administrative Council Advisory Board Committee, proposed the following amendments to the bylaws of the council to address the replacement of committee members during an academic year.  He stated the following:

Part of the charge for the Advisory Board is "…fostering greater collaboration among Administrative Council committees by coordinating and strengthening the work of standing committees to ensure that committees are active, relevant and adequately sized." Due to all of the changes at the College, we the Advisory Board feel, there is an increasing need for clarity about membership on the standing committees, both for the committee chairs and the members. 

Item #8, of Part A., the General Regulations in Article VI, Standing Committees, which states: Committee membership commences July 1 and ends June 30. Elected committee members are automatically granted Council membership for the duration of their term.

Would state: Committee membership commences July 1 and ends June 30. Elected committee members are expected to attend 75% of the meetings of their committees, and are automatically granted Council membership for the duration of their term.

Item #1, of Part C., The Charge for the Nominating Committee also in Article VI, Standing Committees, which states, in part: …All nominees shall be selected in accordance with the general regulations as stated in these Bylaws. The Nominating Committee shall also be responsible for filling any vacancy created in the membership of any committee or representative position…

Would state, in part: …All nominees shall be selected in accordance with the general regulations as stated in these Bylaws. When requested by a committee chair, the Nominating Committee shall also be responsible for filling any vacancy created in the membership of any committee or representative position.  A vacancy occurs when a committee member resigns or ceases to be a member before his or her term is completed.

We will vote on the proposed amendments to the bylaws at the next meeting of the Council.
Administrative Council Nominating Commitee

Noreen Mitchell, Nominating Committee member, presented the proposed Adminsitrative Council slate for 2010-2011.  Council members will vote on the slate at the next meeting.  The slate is posted on the Administrative Council FirstClass conference and is attached to these minutes.

Valuing Work @ Wellesley Round Table Discussions

Eloise McGaw discussed the role classification process at Wellesley.   Every administrative staff member at the college is expected to have key competencies, and these factors are also used to evaluate and classify each role, and are used in performance management discussions.  These factors are:  service to constituents, expertise, accountability/responsibility, affirming and enabling diversity, collaboration, communication, critical thinking/problem solving and innovation and development of self and others.   A major goal of the Organizational Change Subgroup is to reinvigorate this process, and as part of this process, the group took a break from the meeting to engage in round table discussions.  Participants paired up with someone who did not know his/her role at the college, and provided his/her tile and department.  The partner then tried to describe what s/he imagined that the primary responsibilities would be for that role—especially the core competencies.
Announcements

Lisa Easley invited the staff to the events surrounding the Gond Art exhibit.

Seth Taylor, the Committee for Diversity, announced that there would be a Diversity Bingo Game following the meeting.

Dona Volpe Strouse, of the Data Security Education Committee, informed the group that tips for protecting information would be given at the next Shop Talk, on May 3rd at 12:30pm in the Library Lecture Room.  Lunch will be provided.

Folly Patterson, of the Wellness Committee, discussed Spring Into Shape.

The next meeting of Administrative Council will be held on May 19, 2010 at 11am in the Academic Council Room. Lunch at the President’s house will follow.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 12 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Jackson

Secretary
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